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MEMORANDUM 

To: Sarah Clark, Secretary of Administration; 
Agency and Department Heads 

From: Representative Robin Scheu 

Date: April 8, 2025 

Subject: Federal Funds in Fiscal Year 2026 Budgets 

REP. ROBIN SCHEU, CHAIR 
REP. JIM HARRISON, VICE CHAIR 

REP. TIFFANY BLUEMLE, RANKING MEMBER 
REP. TREVOR SQUIRRELL, CLERK 

REP. EILEEN DICKINSON 
REP. JOHN KASCENSKA 
REP. WAYNE LAROCHE 

REP. MICHAEL MROWICKI 
REP. MICHAEL NIGRO 

REP. THOMAS STEVENS 
REP. DAVID YACOVONE 

MARIA BLAIR, ASSOCIATE FISCAL OFFICER 
ERIN PEDLEY. SENIOR STAFF ASSOCIATE 

In an attempt to anticipate potential reductions to federal funds, the House Committee on 
Appropriations seeks written and oral testimony from entities across State government on 
the nature and status of federal funds used to support their fiscal year 2026 budgets. 

Specifically, the Committee would like to hear more details about federal funds, 
including positions supported with federal funds, types of grants received, state match 
rates, subrecipients (if any), etc. 

Please bring a copy of the spreadsheet that will be provided by the Secretary of 
Administration and any other information that you believe relevant for your testimony. 

The goal of this exercise is to get a general overview of how federal funds are 
deployed within each entity, with a primary focus on how federal funds are used 
and who or what would be harmed if the funding streams were reduced or 
eliminated. 

During oral testimony, the Committee will likely ask questions such as: 

• How much federal funding do you receive? 

• Which programs/services/activities are supported with federal funds? 
• Which programs/services/activities that are currently supported with federal funds 

are also supported with State funds? 
• Are there programs/services/activities that would continue in a reduced capacity if 

federal funds were eliminated or reduced? 

Thank you in advance for your response and testimony. 

~~, R ~~ 
Robin Scheu 
Chair, House Committee on Appropriations 
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